
 - Year 8 Camp 1
31st Oct - 4th November
 - Year 8 Camp 2
7th Nov - 11th November

2022 term dates
- Term 4: 
17th Oct - 16th Dec

2023 term dates
 - Term 1:   
31st Jan - 6th April
 - Term 2: 
24th April - 30th June
 - Term 3: 
17th July- 22nd September
 - Term 4: 
9th October - 14th
December

Calendar:

Blockhouse Bay
Intermediate School
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Tēnā koutou, e te whānau o Blockhouse Bay Intermediate

Welcome to the first Newsletter of term four.

Term four promises to be incredibly busy with a lot packed into just over
two months. Last Friday we held our athletics day at school and at Margret
Griffen Park. This is a all-day event, the weather was kind and both events
were a success.

We look forward to the two year eight camps and year seven outdoor
experience days. 

Our own internal assessments and report writing, along with year eight
testing for high school.Term four is our last push to prepare our students
for high school and prepare our year sevens for year 8, culminating in end
of year celebrations and prizegiving.

Welcome to Term 4, week 2!

ManaakitangaRangatiratanga WairuatangaWhanaungatanga




BBIBBIBBIVALUESVALUESVALUES
Every week BBI focuses

on a value. This week our
focus is Manaakitnaga
(respect) - striving for

excellence.

Design concept - new playground
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cont...
Knowledge a thon and playground works
2022 saw the biggest donation through our knowledge a thon. In total $36 000 was raised for this new addition to
our resources. 

We have been working closely with Playground Creations to design a multi-use playground, that reflects who we are
and meets multiple student needs.

Obviously, this is not a primary playground and has a purpose to add to our daily fitness programme, as well as
providing for our diverse range of students with access points from every angle. Thank you from us and future
generations. If you would like to give feedback please email office@bhbint.school.nz 

Honors board
Another new addition to our school has been the installation / return of the school honors boards. Sadly, the
original taonga were disposed of and the current BoT has been determined to restore these and respect those that
have come before, to provide a history for those yet to come and to add their names to. We do have names going
back a long way, sadly not to the foundation year. Adding the names is the next big task.

We would like to thank Dan and Kellie Mead from Mead interiors and whose children have and will attend BBI, for
helping us make this a reality.
 

A look at the new concept

Our Honors board

mailto:office@bhbint.school.nz
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cont...
Equity Index and impact on BBI
The recent release of the Equity Index Scheme has certainly had an impact on a number of our local schools.

As you are aware, BBI signed up for the school donation scheme, available to schools up to decile seven. With an
equity index result of 411, we are no longer eligible for the scheme. This raised an eyebrow, indicating that BBI had
moved from a decile 5 to at least a decile eight under the old norm.

Seeking clarity from the ministry. The shift reflects the quality of education we provide and the real difference we
make for our learners. Fortunately, because we were already on the scheme this continues.

The ministry response is below.

While we appreciate that schools and kura know their communities really well, what the Equity Index (EQI) allows us
to do is have a much better picture of the socio-economic status of each school relative to all other schools and
kura. Shifting to a relative measure better reflects the circumstances of all students in the school, not just those
facing the greatest barriers.

What is noted is that there is no direct translation between a schools EQI number and their decile rating. While
there are some similarities between the two, in that they both measure socio-economics, they are not directly
comparable. They use different formulas, consider different variables and data, and the way we apply the EQI is also
different.

The EQI considers data from the actual students enrolled at your school over a three-year period, rather than the
area that they live. For 2023, the model considers data from 2021, 2020, and 2019. This means that the EQI will
change each year to reflect the shifts in your schooling population over time. This is significantly more accurate than
the decile system which is recalculated every five years.

With regards to the donations scheme, I can confirm that Blockhouse Bay is currently opted-in to the scheme for
2023. Although you are ‘ineligible’ under the new EQI threshold, you can remain in the scheme from 2023 onwards,
as long as you continue to opt-in year on year. If you do not opt-in for any given year, you will only be able to re-
enter the scheme if you meet the threshold again.

Here are some additional links on the EQI and School Donations scheme, for your reference: 
Equity Index: https://www.education.govt.nz/our-work/changes-in-education/equity-index/ 

New Board combined meeting
On Tuesday our Board met for the first time with all the boards in our Kahui Ako. We met at Lynfield college and had
a chance to meet new and old members. New Zealand School Trustees Association provided an orientation to
governance and how schools operate.

This was followed up by presentations from Lisa Harland and myself (Co leads of the Kahui Ako) on the new Kahui
Ako strategic plan and guiding documents we have developed this year. 

The purpose of this evening was to build relationships and to appreciate the current educational landscape, have a
plan for meeting these and to ensure we align to better serve you and our students on the learning journey across
our schools.

Our strategic plan is deceptively simple in that we have captured the three big drivers under the 2020 amendment
to the Education and Training Act on one page. Strong transitions, Strong teaching and learning through the
curriculum refresh and inclusive practice respecting the mana of all students. While there is a lot behind the plan on
a page, we believe it is a solid driving document.

https://www.education.govt.nz/our-work/changes-in-education/equity-index/
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cont...

There is a lot in this newsletter and this reflects that a lot is happening.

A reminder that Covid is still out there and we are hearing of a rise in cases. So please take care.

Nga mihi
Michael Malins

EPro8 Finals Success!
In the first week of the term, Blockhouse Bay Intermediate hosted the finals of EPro8 - New
Zealand's leading science and engineering competition for school students. Teams are given
challenges - like building bowling alleys that light up when you get a strike - to construct
from electronic and building components. There are over 25,000 students nationwide who
take part in the challenge, and 12 teams made it through to the finals. The Blockhouse Bay
team 'Vegan Pork Buns' which featured Kabilan, Oscar, Saad and Daniel from Room 16 came
SECOND! - a magnificent effort considering the difficulty of the finals challenges and calibre
of the opposition. Well done Buns!

School News...
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From the library...
Overdue library books
We have over 200 library books currently overdue! All students should have
been notified by their teacher if they have an overdue book. Please can these
books be returned to our school library as soon as possible. Thank you!

New eBooks and Audiobooks 
Your login is your 4 digit library code, the password is Library1

 - 2022/23 summer reading
programme
 - Summer Maths Challenge

Links below:

https://bbijunior.wheelers.co/
https://bbijunior.wheelers.co/
https://forms.gle/WUddhY7mHMg91ve7A
https://forms.gle/Nd31Q2FnFksTpapu9
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Sports news...

BBI SCHOOL ATHLETICSBBI SCHOOL ATHLETICSBBI SCHOOL ATHLETICS

MARGARET GRIFFINMARGARET GRIFFINMARGARET GRIFFIN
COMPETITIVE ATHLETICSCOMPETITIVE ATHLETICSCOMPETITIVE ATHLETICS



C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S

A big thank you to Jamie and his team at Green
Bay New World for their continued support with our

school values and well-being initiatives by
sponsoring student prizes. It’s amazing having

support from local businesses and we look forward
to further collaboration in the near future.


